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March 1, 2023 
 
The Honorable Donovan Dela Cruz, Chair 
Senate Committee on Ways and Means 
State Capitol, Conference Room 211 & Videoconference 
 
RE: Senate Bill 393, SD1, Relating to the Landlord-Tenant Code 
 
HEARING: Wednesday, March 1, 2023, at 10:10 a.m. 
 
Aloha Chair Dela Cruz, Vice Chair Keith-Agaran, and Members of the Committee: 
 

My name is Lyndsey Garcia, Director of Advocacy, testifying on behalf of the 
Hawai‘i Association of REALTORS® (“HAR”), the voice of real estate in Hawai‘i and its 
over 11,000 members. HAR provides comments with suggested amendments on 
Senate Bill 393, SD1, which until 12/31/2024, extends the period for a notice of 
termination of the rental agreement from 5 business days to 15 calendar days; requires 
landlords to engage in mediation and delay filing an action for summary possession if a 
tenant schedules or attempts to schedule a mediation; requires landlords to include 
specific information in the fifteen-calendar day notice provided to tenants and certain 
mediation centers.  Appropriates moneys.  Effective 7/1/2050. 

 
HAR appreciates the intent of this measure and supports emergency rent relief 

as it helps both tenants struggling to make their rent payments as well as housing 
providers who may have mortgage payments. We also believe that if mediation is to 
occur to resolve disputes that it be conducted by trained professionals to ensure that 
the process is conducted efficiently and effectively for all parties. Finally, we are 
supportive of the sunset date of December 31, 2024 in this measure in order to be able 
to evaluate its impact. 

 
We respectfully request an effective date of November 1st, to allow our 

organization time to update our Rental Agreement Standard Form and to educate our 
members on the required changes.  November is the timing for the next batch of 
updates to all our Standard Forms which are utilized by the entire industry. 
 

Thank you for your consideration of our comments.  Mahalo for the opportunity 
to testify. 
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